


REGULAR MEETING OF SUPERVISORS
RANGER DRAINAGE DISTRICT
                                                               JUNE 1, 2022
	
The regular meeting of the Ranger Drainage District was held on June 1, 2022, at 6:33 P.M. at the District office located at 19950 Nugent Street, Orlando Florida 32833.  Present were Supervisors Dave Mauck and Russ Beyersdorf. There were no Zoom attendees and 3 landowners present.   

CONSENT AGENDA
   	  Treasurer’s report, Regular Meeting minutes of May 4, 2022; driveway permits, and “other” permits were approved as submitted.  The disbursements were authorized.

MASTER/INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT WITH ORANGE COUNTY
	Mr. Behn reported that Orange County currently has no updates but feels confident the County will have an update for the District soon. 

LIGHTING
	Mr. Way announced that Orange County Public Works has agreed to install lighting in various locations throughout the District. However, the locations approved by Orange County did not include the areas requested by the District.  The District will continue to work with OUC on their own to obtain a quote for installation of lighting in areas of concern.

2022-2023 FISCAL YEAR BUDGET & RESOLUTION 2022-04 APPROVAL
	Resolution 2022-04 a Resolution of the Board of Supervisors of the Ranger Drainage District Approving the final District Budget for Fiscal Year 2022/2023 pursuant to section 189.016, Florida Statutes; providing an effective date was approved by the Board.  The Budget approved for 2022-2023 Fiscal Year was $ 1,927,700
	
VACATE REQUEST MR. & MRS. BARNES 2900 BANCROFT BLVD. U1A LOT 1
	After review and approval by the District Engineer, the Board voted to vacate the 6’ drainage easement along the West side of Lot 1, Block 72 Unit 1A.





DRIVEWAY EXEMPTION – HAL SCOTT PARK – SJRWMD
     The District was notified by St. Johns River Water Management District that they would be hardening the entrance to Hal Scott Park.  After review of the engineering plans submitted it was determined that a driveway culvert was not needed in this location.  A few factors in this decision were, high point of swale, all the property around the Hal Scott entrance is owned by SJRWMD and the chance of any drainage issues were minimal to none.  


                  There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.      
